Dornie Community Shop Steering Group
Meeting 3 February 2022 (via Zoom, and in person at Christine’s house)
Present: Alison Jack, Lynne McSween, Alison Macrae, Jane Reynard, Michelle Baron, John MacDonald (JM), Christine Finlay, Matthew Baron, Mary Robb 
Apologies: Karen MacRae
1 Publicity/Comms update
Both Alison and Mary had produced suggested leaflets/flyers and the content was discussed.  It was agreed that the leaflet etc needs to be simple, easily readable, give an update on progress and invite participation.  It was also felt we need to move quickly to get the information out into the community.  Christine will organise a get-together of the comms group to finalise things.
2 Possible visit to another community owned shop
It was agreed that a visit in person would be beneficial. Carbost was suggested.
3 Contact with consultants

Alison J provided an update on the following
· Legal costs in checking the titles – unfortunately Karren Smith was unable to fulfil this work due to conflict of interests (same firm of solicitors for dealing with the estate).  JM advised to approach other solicitors and suggested alternative contacts. Alison will pursue this
· Valuation of the premises – this was done on 25 January and the report and invoice will be sent to Fay 
· Legal costs of setting up the new organisation – Alison J had contacted Dale Meegan, who had asked for background information, which Alison had provided.  Dale will send a draft constitution for the us to discuss.
· Developing the Business Plan – Douglas Westwater of Community Enterprise was keen to meet the group before kicking off work on the Business Plan.  

4 Date for meeting with Douglas Westwater – agreed for Thursday 10 February

5 Separate email for the Steering Group
Alison J explained that all comms are currently coming through the community council email and it’s becoming difficult to keep track.  It was agreed to set up a separate email for the steering group under Dorniecommunityshop@gmail.com. Matthew will set this up, and Jane volunteered to monitor incoming emails and distribute as appropriate.
.
6 Any Other Business

· Alison J said that at the last Community Council Meeting it had been suggested that the minutes of our meetings should be shared on their website (Dornie.org.uk). This was agreed

· Jane highlighted the need for a possible “pop up shop” for locals to buy essentials such as milk and eggs.  This prompted a discussion including the following:

· Michelle mentioned that Manuela’s Wee Bakery will stock milk and eggs for sale when they reopen in March
· Alison J talked about the electric vehicle obtained by Kyle Community Trust which has been offered out to communities.  Maybe this can be used?

· Fay highlighted that an important thing for some people was a daily newspaper.  Kyle Post Office have offered to drop off papers via the postie

· Lynne said that she already does some essentials shopping for a couple of people in Dornie and would be happy to pick things up for others if needed. 

